
Announcements 

• NEW! Online Member Directory. We are pleased to announce the 
launch of the new BFLC Jubilee Online Member Directory! Check 
your email Inbox, an email with the log-in link has been sent to your 
email address. When logging in you will be asked to enter your 
email address and a secure link will be sent to your email Inbox. 
Once you click on the link you'll be asked to confirm your email 
address. If you did not receive an email be sure to check your Spam 
folder.  
o While we are confident in the new directory, we are also sure 

there could be questions about logging in and/or corrections that 
need to be made. Please send all requests to Patsy Wurster at 
patsywurster@comcast.net.  

• Youth Group. We will meet on Wednesday, July 3 @ 6:00p for Mini 
Golf & Ice Cream. Sign up on bulletin board! Contact: Andrew 
Koetsier 

• Pastor’s Sabbatical. Pastor Ken is taking a half sabbatical from 
July 4 through August 13. He has arranged for a good group of 
pastors to fill in for him (see Scribe for details). During this time if 
you are in need of pastoral care, contact the church office, (719) 
495-2221, and we will put you in contact with one of several 
qualified people.  

• Office Closed. July 4 & 5 in recognition of Independence Day. 
Contact Lisa if you have an emergency, (719) 661-5705. 

• NALC Disaster Response. If you are available to help unload 
disaster response supplies this Friday, July 5 @ 9:00a, your help 
will be greatly appreciated.  NALC Disaster Response will be 
sending a truck- driven by members of St. Luke's congregation from 
the NALC Continental Youth Gathering in Borne, TX- to resupply the 
cache of supplies we sent to the wildfire victims in OK/TX earlier this 
year. We will unload the supplies into the newly electrified and 
insulated barn. Contact: Nate Knapp (719) 310-4759. 

• Fisher House Birthday Event. Next Sunday, July 7th, after service, 
in the Fellowship Hall, we are celebrating the birthday of our country 
and your birthdays by enjoying coffee, tea, juice and cupcakes. 
Donations of coins for each of your birthday anniversaries (bills and 
checks accepted, too) will be greatly appreciated and the money 
sent to Rocky Mountain Fisher House. 

 

 

 

Save the Date 

• Vacation Bible School with Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp. 
Monday, July 22 – Friday, July 26 @ 9:00a – 12:15p. 
Registration forms on bulletin board. Grades Pre-K – 6th grade 
(grade entering in fall). We do need adults and teens to assist 
the Rainbow Trail counselors in running this program.  
o Sign-ups on bulletin board:  

▪ Bring food for snacks 
▪ Volunteer during the day 
▪ RTLC Counselor Dinner Hosts 

• Crossways Bible Study. Coming this Fall! Starting Tuesday, 
September 3 @ 6:30p. Do you want to read the whole Bible? Join 
Pastor Ken as we work our way through the scripture In 2 years. 
More details on the sign up sheet on bulletin board. 

 

 

 

WEEK’S CALENDAR June 30 – July 7 

 Sunday  9:00a     Worship (Outdoor)  

 Tuesday      7:30p     AA & Al-Anon Mtgs.  

 Wednesday 9:30a     Staff Meeting 
    6:00p     Youth Group – Mini Golf & Ice Cream 

 Thursday        Office Closed 
    7:30p     AA & Al-Anon Mtgs. 

 Friday        Office Closed 

 Saturday   7:00a     Men’s Bible Study 

 Sunday  9:00a     Worship (Inside)  
    10:15     Fisher House Birthday 
                   
            Attendance 

06/23 
9:00a – 155 

 
 

***July Scribe is on the table in the Narthex. 
 


